First Baptist Church of Knoxville
Life of the Church

July 9, 2014

Wednesday Night Summer Schedule

We plan to offer dinner and Bible study throughout the summer with one exception. We will close Wednesday,
July 16th for Vacation Bible School. Trentham Hall will be filled with sets and our days filled with ministry among
children, so we will take a night off to recover and prepare for the rest of the week. Our summer Bible study series
will be "I Believe....," looking at the core truths of the Christian faith.

Summer House Prayer Meetings

Our host homes and dates are as follows: Barbara Woodard (east) - July 11th, Jill Hobby and
Phil Meyette (South) - July 28th, and July 31: Bob and Carolyn Calloway (PLEASE NOTE:
The Calloways have moved and the address in the church directory is incorrect. Their new
home address is: 4810 Shannon Run Ln, 37918) Laura Beth Winder will serve as the prayer
meeting facilitator, and Joy Claybrook will provide us prayer requests for our city. Each gath-
ering will last about an hour beginning at 7:00 pm. Take a look at the dates and locations and
make your plans to participate in one, two, or all of these special prayer experiences.

Senior Bingo

Thursday, July 10, 11:30 am

The new Senior Adult Council invites you to join us for a great opportunity for fellowship. Come join us for lunch
and some Bingo fun on Thursday, July 10th, at 11:30 am in the Blue Room. We will have lunch and play Bingo for
fun. See you there!

Kid's Hope Mentor Training

Carol Linger will be conducting Kid's Hope USA Mentor Training on August 10th from 3:00-6:00 pm in the Hill Street
Training Room. If you are already planning to be a new mentor or would like to become a mentor for children at
South Knoxville Elementary School please contact Carol Linger (rlinger185@aol.com) to RSVP for the training. This
training is mandatory for new mentors.

Youth Ministry @ 1B Summer Small Groups KICKoff
Join us as we swim, watch the World Cup Final, eat dinner, and begin our Summer -
Small Groups! Sunday, July 13 from 1-7 pm at Link & Anissa Hudson's home. For  RGINGLYITITR Y @

more info contact Ben Winder (bwinder@fbcknox.org).

The Lord’s Prayer

“This, then, is how you should pray: “Our Father in heaven, hallowed be your name, your kingdom come,

your will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us today our daily bread, And forgive us our debts, as we also
have forgiven our debtors. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from the evil one.”

Help Needed for VBS Set-up!
We will be transforming Trentham Hall into a desert wilderness for our Wilderness Escape VBS. We will begin

working on Thursday, July 10 at 10:00 am. We will continue Friday, July 11, and through Saturday, July 12, if
needed.

We need lots of willing hands to help set up tents, paint props, and other simple tasks. Please contact Susan Tatum
or Leslie Mielke if you can offer a few hours of your time.

Pre-registration Ends THIS FRIDAY

VBS and “Live! From the Wilderness” Summer Music Camp online pre-registration wraps up at 5:00 pm this Friday,
July 11. Any child that is not registered by that time will need to register on Monday morning, July 14, when they
arrive for VBS. Pre-registration is required for participation in the summer music camp.

“Live! from the Wilderness” Musical

Join us Friday evening, July 18th, at 6:00 pm in Trentham Hall to enjoy the musical and support our children who
have worked so hard during the week. It will be a wonderful production filled with drama, dancing, singing, and
musical instruments! Patti Foster has written a magnificent story to go along with all of the wonderful VBS music.
Everyone is invited to come and help us close out this awesome week!

Wilderness Escape VBS Supplies Needed!

We are making a last call for any of the following items In preparation for our “Israelite camp” for this exciting week.

We need the following items that you may have around your house. If you can help by

supplying any of these items below, please bring them by the church on Thursday, July 10.
e  Christmas lawn deer (does not have to move; please label; and will be returned)

Easy-up tailgating tents (open sides; please label, will be returned)

Umbrellas (golf and regular size; please label, will be returned)

Large pieces of fabric or flat sheets solid or striped to hang over tents

Small area rugs (oriental or neutral colors; please label, will be returned)

Old solid or striped ties to be used as sashes for kid’s costumes

Artificial ferns/greenery (label if you wish to be returned)
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Send South Knoxville Elementary Back to School

At many elementary schools, parents help teachers stock their classrooms by purchasing supplies. At South
Knoxville Elementary, 95% of the school is on free or reduced-lunch plans; therefore, parents are unable to meet
these needs. Again this year, as a gift to the school, we are going to help stock the classrooms. Teachers have
given us wish lists so that we can send South Knoxville Elementary back to school in style. You can help in one of
two ways: Sunday School classes can adopt a classroom, or you can choose items to purchase from the crayons
on the posters located on the second- and third-floor crosswalks. The posters will be covered with paper crayons
listing item(s) from the teachers’ wish lists. Take home a crayon, purchase the item(s), and return to the baskets in
the Welcome Center by the elevators. Thank you for your continued support of South Knoxville Elementary.


mailto:bwinder@fbcknox.org

Attendance — July 6
Sunday School

First Community
11:00 am

Deaf

Passage

Worship Total

2014 Giving — July 6
Weekly

MTD Giving

Monthly Need

YTD Giving

YTD Need

299

362
16
10

471

63,147.12
63,147.12
159,004.67
801,003.34
990,721.38

Menus — July 16

Bridge
No Bridge

Wednesday Supper
No Wednesday night supper

Sanctuary Flowers for July 13
Flowers are given in loving memory
of Rachel Moore by Jim Moore, Beth
Moore Anderson, and family.

Minister On Call
(865) 246-4650

In Service - Week of July 13

First Community Hospitality
Fred & Dickie Kaserman

First Community Greeters
Nancy Roberts, Betty Chandler

Welcome Center Greeters
Beth Nagel and Mary Nelle Robbins

Preschool Extended Care
Dianne Graybeal, Kelly Ownby,
Fawn Shope

Monitor: Jimmy Ownby

TV Ministry Team

Steve Bowman, Cliff Shirley, Betty
Vawter, Vince Vawter, Andy Tatum,
John Shope, Seva Ball

Hospital Ministry Team
Russ Linger/ Charles Braswell

New Member Ministry
Scott Moore

Outreach Deacon
Bob Breazeale

TeleCare Ministry
Susan Higdon

Mug Ministry

Front Door (front porch)
8:45 Michelle Shirley
11:00 Pam Shirley

Welcome Center
8:45 Pam Shirley
11:00 Michelle Shirley

PRAYER LIST for Wednesday - 7/10/2014

MEMBERS

HOSPITAL
Barbara Bishop, Phys Regional 441

DISCHARGED
Ellie Deal Smith

DISCHARGED TO REHAB
Terry Moore, NHC Knoxville 310
Ruth Coleman, Holston Hills Health/Rehab 304

OUR CHURCH FAMILY EXTENDS SYMPATHY TO the family
of Betty Mulkey, upon the death of her mother, Mildred Powers
of Dayton, TN, on July 5.

NURSING HOME / RETIREMENT HOME OF THE WEEK
Meadowview Senior Living 111 Acuff Ln, Clinton (37716)
Phyllis VonGruenigen Apt 207

OTHER PRAYER REQUESTS

Nancy Markham, recovery from gall bladder surgery

Ruthie Johnson, awaiting biopsy results, possible clinical trials
Jack Reynolds, recent cancer diagnosis; starting treatment soon
Kay Reed, shoulder surgery July 10

Bernice Bopp, health issues due to auto accident

Sam Satterfield, pneumonia

Headrick family relocation Charles McKinney

Lacy Wallace Steve, Patti & Preston Foster

Jon Burnett Carolyn Nelson

Mildred Castele Maxine Masingill

FRIENDS AND FAMILIES

DISCHARGED
Alan Dean — Pam Neal’s uncle

OTHER PRAYER REQUESTS

Erik Chandler, recovery from detached retina surgery - Joe &
Betty Chandler's son

Ronald Brooks, pancreatic cancer — Amy Pickle’s former brother
-in-law

Martin Migliore, appendectomy and colon resection (Nashville) -
Leslie Mielke’s brother-in-law

Hugo Canada, 1 year old with cancer (under aggressive treat-
ment) — Karen Smith’s cousin

Mary Bedinger — Susan Rainey’s sister and Claire Williams’
aunt

Al Dryburgh, health concerns — Tom Ogburn’s step-father

Matt Strutner, cancer - friend of Monte & Megan Miller

Jim Bivens, spot on lung — Christy Clauss’ father

Harold Hobby, surgery recovery — Jill Hobby’s father

Pat Allen, recovering from pneumonia — Jim Mitchell’s sister

Anne Kayser, cancer treatment — Joy Claybrook’s mother

Rachel Hylton’s mother, continued battle with cancer

Clark Turner (KY), multiple health issues — Sandy Hope's broth-
er

Doris Derden, breast cancer - Jama Reischling's mother

Alice Miller, breast cancer - Bill Beeler's sister

MISSIONARY PRAYER CALENDAR

Caroline Darlington, summer missions to Addis Abba, Ethiopia —
Bill & Bobbie Christenberry’s granddaughter

NT, DC, JR, Ryan Buttes, Jennifer Vanover, HR, MR, SC, RJ,

BW, IB, SR, KJ, KS, LS, Rhonda Hall, AF, LR

MINISTRY PRAYER REQUESTS

e  The Leaders of our Country

e our Military

our City

our Church

The Unchurched & Missing, and

our Music Minister Search Committee:
Bill Brewer, Chair Jaynie Moore

Patrick Carmichael Steve King
Emily Plemmons Ruth Fuson
Chris Brock Laura Beth Winder

Joe Easterly Mary Ann Dent, Personnel Chair
Tom Ogburn, Staff



